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   CIPI Ne ws l e tt e r 

In case of a serious  
Emergency call 911 

FIRE ………………………...911 

AMBULANCE ………………911 

POLICE …………306-288-6400 

CLINIC ………….306-288-4800 

Ile-x Hospital....1-306-833-2016 

Kids Help Line 1-800-668-6868 

Volume 33 Issue Friday, May 19th, 2017 

CIPI TV BINGO 

Friday, May 19th, 2017 
7:30pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM  
 

Power Ball - $200.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2,000 in  

58#’s or less 
Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 

License # MB16-0005 

“NORTHERN FORUM ON CLEARCUT LOGGING” 
Saturday, May 27 at the Beauval Community Hall 

Doors Open - 10:00 am    Forum starts at 1:00 to 4:00 pm 
 

The government continues granting licenses to companies cutting down 

more and more of our northern forests. 

What do YOU think about this? 
 

CALLING ALL STAKEHOLDERS 

Trappers, Hunters, Fishers, Wild Rice Growers, Berry Pickers, 

Medicine Gatherers, Outfitter/Resort/Cabin Owners, Tourists, Anyone 

who values our Northern Forests 
 

OUR GOAL IS TO SEND A UNIFIED MESSAGE  

TO THE GOVERNMENT! 

PLEASE COME & MAKE YOUR VOICE HEARD! 
 

Speakers’ Panel followed by Open Mic 
 

<  EVERYONE WELCOME  > 

Call-out for Displays 

For more information & to book display table call 306-288-2079 

Sponsored by Committee for Future Generations 

Baptism 
Saturday, June 17th at 11:00am 

Phone Father Eugene at 306 288 7556 for more information. 

Northern Village of Beauval 
Immediate Release - May 18th, 2017 

 

The Council of the Northern Village of Beauval has recently 
conducted a review of its internal operations. As a result it has 
been determined that the public interest is best served by making 
some recommended changes in the Village’s administration. 
Unfortunately this has required the termination of the 
employment of certain Village employees. It is regretful that 
these actions had to be taken but given Council’s primary 
responsibility of ensuring efficient administration and the proper 
use of public funds, this was the only option. 
 

If you have any questions, please direct them to Council. 
Thank You 



CIPI Newsletter  
is published twice a month by  

Sipisishk Communications Inc. 

Beauval, SK  S0M 0G0 
Ph.: 306-288-2222 
Editor: Velma J. Roy 

Email: velma@cipiradio.com 

Or cipinewsletter@cipiradio.com 

St. Mary Magdalene 
Sunday, May 21st, 2017 

 Liturgy @ 10:30am 

Readers:  

 Vitaline Read 
Gail Gardiner 

Deadline for next submissions:  

May 31st @ 3:00 pm  
unless arrangements are made. 
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CIPI TV BINGO 

Sunday, May 21st, 2017 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

Power Ball - $300.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 
 

1st Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 
 

2nd Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 
Blackout: $2,000 in  

59#’s or less 
Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 

$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 

License Number MB16-0005 

CLOSED FOR VICTORIA DAY HOLIDAY - Monday, May 22nd 
 

CIPI - BEAUVAL CLINIC - VILLAGE OFFICE - BDI KITCHEN - 
BRRHA - NORTHERN - RECREATION OFFICE - MDEEZ will 

be on Holiday hours which are from 10:00am to 9:00pm. 
Have a safe & enjoyable long weekend! 

Youth Slo-pitch League Games 

DATE HOME AWAY 

May 25th Pinehouse Cole Bay 

 Beauval Canoe Lake 

June 1st Pinehouse Beauval 

 Cole Bay Patuanak 

June 8th Pinehouse Patuanak 

 Canoe Lake Cole Bay 

June 15th Patuanak Canoe Lake 

 Beauval Cole Bay 

June 22nd Pinehouse Canoe Lake 

 Beauval Patuanak 

June 29th Cole Bay Pinehouse 

 Canoe Lake Beauval 

July 6th Beauval Pinehouse 

 Patuanak Cole Bay 

Rules 

1. To reschedule or confirm 

games, call contact by 5pm 

the day before the game  

2. Must be 17 years of age or 

under by May 31st, 2017 

3. 7 Male & 3 Female 

4. 7 inning games 

5. Games start at 6:00pm 

6. 10 batter rule per inning 

7. No walks, everyone hits. 

(after 8 ball, batter walks) 

8. Female bat 2, 4, & 6 

9. Host team is responsible for 

Umpire, Score Sheet, game 

balls and make sure the field 

is ready for play 
 

Fax or email game sheets to 

Chris Hansen 

pinehouserec@hotmail.com or  

fax to 306 834 2021 

 

 

Saturday Sunday Monday 

   

Mix of 
sun & 
cloud 

 
High 19° 
Low 10° 

Mix of 
sun & 
cloud 

 
High 19° 
Low  7° 

Sunny 
 

 
 

High 20° 
Low  10° 

CIPI NUMBERS 
Office: 306-288-2222 or 306-288-2474 

Request Line: 306-288-2230 
Contest Line: 306-288-2053 

email: cipi@sasktel.net 
website: www.cipiradio.com 

Enter a 

number from 1 

through 9 in 

such a way 

that each row, 

column, and 

region 

contains only 

one instance 

of each 

number.  
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CIPI TV BINGO 

Tuesday, May 23rd, 2017 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

 Power Ball - $400.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000 in  
60#’s or less 

Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 
 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 
License Number MB16-0005 

Thank You! 

We are truly grateful for all the help we got during the time of our 

loss. We, the Gardiner family, would like to express our gratitude for 

all the donations, cash and to the helpers working. Also to the CIPI 

staff for letting us have the auction. Gratefully yours! 

Community Beautification Week - May 21st to 27th 
Win prizes for the cleanest yard. Before & after pictures will be 
taken. Call Iris at 288-7505, Wehkees at 288-4816 or Bertha at 

288-1002 to enter or for more information. 

Man in the Sea - Moral Story 
A group of men were walking along the beach beside the gushing 
sea water. Suddenly they notice the body of a man wobbling up 
and down in the churning waves. 
Thinking the man was dead, they ran to the beach trying to figure 
out how they were going to fish the body out of the water before it 
was swept out to sea. 
Their discussion came to an abrupt halt, when the man they 
thought was dead, emerged from the water, dried himself off and 
started walking away.  
The men ran after the young man and asked, “How did you 
survive in the water?” 
No one could swim in that water without being killed! 
“It is real easy,” the young man replied, “I just went up when the 
water went up and down when the water went down.” 
 

Moral of the Story: Life always has its up and downs, its how we 
adjust and handle ourselves in these situations that decides how 
far we go in life. The moment you quit is when you lose the battle. 
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CIPI is accepting Letters of Interest to groups or organizations wishing to 
have a CANTEEN on the Fish Derby Weekend. Fax letter to 306 288 2033, 
email: cipi@sasktel.net or velma@cipiradio.com or come and drop it off at 

the CIPI Radio Station. 
Deadline for letters of interest is May 23rd at 12 noon 
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Most of us don’t realize how valuable our car keys 

are until we lose them. In recent years, remote 

starters and built-in unlock systems have sharply 

driven up the cost and complexity of the humble 

car key, with some owners paying hundreds of 

dollars in replacement fees. War Amps key tags, 

going out to Saskatchewan residents this week, 

can help prevent this hit to the wallet and the 

inconvenience of arranging for new keys.   

Each key tag has a confidentially coded number. 

If you lose your keys, the finder can call the toll-

free number on the back of the tag or place them 

in any mailbox, and The War Amps will return 

them to you by courier, free of charge.  

“Car keys are more sophisticated than ever, and 

replacing one is no longer a quick cheap trip to the 

hardware store. We have heard from people who 

said they would have had to pay anywhere 

between $200 and $600 had they not had a key tag 

protecting their key ring,” says War Amps 

spokesperson Rob Larman.   

He emphasizes that key tags are not just for car 

keys. “They can be used to protect keys for your 

house, mailbox, or bike. Many people also attach 

USB sticks and sentimental items to their key ring 

and are relieved to have them back.” 

“Although the Key Tag Service is free, owners are 

so grateful when we return their keys that they 

often make a donation to say thank you, 

particularly when they’ve avoided hundreds of 

dollars in replacement fees.” 

The Key Tag Service was launched after the 

Second World War so that returning war amputee 

veterans could not only work for competitive 

wages, but also provide a service to Canadians that 

would generate funds for the Association. The Key 

Tag Service continues to employ amputees and 

people with disabilities and has returned more than 

1.5 million sets of lost keys since its inception.  

The War Amps receives no government grants. 

Donations to the Key Tag Service fund the 

Association’s many programs for war amputees, 

and all Canadian amputees, including children. 

Those who do not receive their key tags in the mail 

can order them at waramps.ca or call toll-free  

1-800-250-3030. 

WAR AMPS KEY TAGS COULD SAVE SASKATCHEWAN 

RESIDENTS HUNDREDS OF DOLLARS - May 9, 2017 

MAY 
21st - Beauval Care Group 
23rd - KYRHA 
26th - NAIG 
27th - Edna Laliberte 
30th - Beauval Care Group  
JUNE 
2nd - Santa Anonymous 
4th - KYRHA 
6th - NAIG 

9th - Edna Laliberte 
11th - Beauval Care Group 
13th - Santa Anonymous 
16th - KYRHA 
18th - NAIG 
20th - Edna Laliberte 
23rd - Beauval Care Group 
25th - Santa Anonymous 
27th - KYRHA 
30th - Edna Laliberte 

Beauval Care Group - Velma/Agnes NAIG - Lori Roy 

Santa Anonymous - Jolene McKay KYRHA - Deborah Laliberte 

Edna Laliberte - Edna 

*If you cannot make your allotted time, please contact another 

ticket seller to trade dates. If you miss your allotted time, you will 

not be allowed further ticket sales for a period of time. It is your 

responsibility to find your own replacement. Thank You.  

CIPI Ticket Sale Dates CIPI RALLY RESULTS 
 

Most Ghostriders 

1st - Sherry Burnouf 

2nd - Miranda Felske 
 

High Hand 

Wendy Eldridge/April Durocher 

Marcel Roy 

Danielle McIntyre 
 

Low Hand 

Don Tegenkamp 

Gary Laprise 

Jolene Roy-McKay 
 

Riders Draws 

Bill Roy 

Shannon Burnouf 
 

Thank you to everyone who came 

out to support CIPI! 
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Tansi. My name is Wayne Laliberte, Recreation 

director for the Northern Village of Beauval. Here 

is an update of programs, activities and events. 

The trapping, fishing and hunting program is 

complete for now, however we will incorporate a 

summer cultural camp, so the youth can continue 

learning the traditional lifestyle of harvesting 

food. Thanks to Lionel, Vince, Travis and Merle 

for taking the time to administer this program. 

The Fiddle Program will also continue in June. 

There will be three sessions scheduled for that 

month. Dates will be posted by the end of May. 

Its been a while since the children got together for 

a practice, hopefully they can get in the groove 

again. Continuous funding for this program is 

actively being pursued. Instructor Adam 

Daigneault has confirmed he will continue to 

teach the children all about playing the fiddle. 

The Adult coed Volleyball League will conclude 

at the end of May. Thanks to everyone that 

participated . Recreation will now form a Slo-

Pitch League. Even with free pizza and pop, a 

meeting that was scheduled on May 9th to form a 

Youth Group turned out with only Cody and 

Wehkees showing up. Another meeting will be 

planned in the near future, possibly at the school. 

The 17 & under Youth Co-ed Slo-Pitch team will 

be participating in a regional league starting on 

May 25th. The coach is Kara Kohle. Team 

members will have regular practices, once 

everything is in full swing, Cody will keep the 

team updated on the schedule of play along with 

any other issues pertaining to the league. Umpires 

are needed for local games. You can let Cody 

know if you would like to be an umpire for any of 

the games. It pays $50 per game. It also helps if 

you’re certified. 

Local Community Soccer will be starting soon. 

Coaches are needed. Kids can sign up by calling 306

-288-2064 or comment on the Facebook post. 

There is a 17 & under Youth Fish Derby on 

Saturday, May 20th from 1:00 to 6:00pm at the 

River’s Edge. $5.00 entry fee, lots of great prizes to 

be won. Concession will also be available. There 

will also be a $10 a player Volleyball Tournament at 

the Community Gym starting at 3:00pm with warm-

ups at 2:00pm.  

Saskatchewan Parks and Recreation Association 

have approved the Metis Sport Recreation Grant in 

the amount of $2000. This will be used to purchase 

Badminton equipment in place by the end of May. 

Saskatchewan Parks and Recreation Association 

have also awarded us a $500 grant to promote 

Recreation and Parks Month which has been 

designated for June. A day of events are being 

planned for June 17th. The fencing at the Ball 

Diamond #1 at the Sports Grounds is being replaced. 

Fire Suppression have commenced the project. 

Completion should be in a couple of weeks. Thanks 

to the Northern Village of Beauval for supplying the 

material. 

That’s it for now, but there’s more to come! Beauval 

Recreation is always open to new ideas for 

programs. Youth Programming ideas can be given to 

Cody Docken who is the Youth Programmer. The 

Recreation Office number is 306 288 2064. 

Thank You. 

Reminder to the Public 
 

Community Members 
who have appointments 
with the Doctor need to 

be at the clinic at least 10 
minutes before your 

appointment or you may 
not be seen that day. 

Thank You 
Clinic Staff 

Sara Bottrell 
Skarlett Aubichon 
Eryk Burnouf 
Michael Lafleur 
Jaylena Lafleur 
Tanis Kyplain 

Regular TV Auction 
Wednesday, May 24th @ 5:00pm 

Tyson Kyplain 
Kaycee Roy 
Janita Roy 
Amber Roy 
Jayce Maurice 
Eric Misponas 

Jazmyn Durocher 
Brandee Everett-Montgrand 
Shay Laliberte 
Nicholas Solway 
Edward Couillonneur 

Donate generously! Help support Grad 2017 Graduates! 

RECREATION REPORT 
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ANNUALS 
BEANS 
BEETS 
BIENNIAL 
BROCCOLI 
CARROTS 
COMPOST 
CULTIVATE 
DAISIES 
DIGGING 

FERTILIZER 
FLOWERS 
FUCHSIA 
GARDEN 
GERANIUMS 
GLOVES 
SNOME 
GREENHOUSE 
GROW 
HOES 

HORTICULTURE 
HOSE 
HYDRANGEA 
LILACS 
LILIES 
MARIGOLDS 
ORGANIC 
PEAS 
PERENNIAL 
PETUNIAS 

PINWHEEL 
PITCH FORK 
PLANTING 
RAIN 
RAKE 
RELAXING 
ROSES 
ROWS 
SEEDS 
SHOVEL 

SOIL 
SPADE 
SUNSHINE 
TOMATOES 
TROWEL 
TULIPS 
VEGETABLES 
WATER 
WEEDS 
WHEELBARROW 

WORD SEARCH - GARDENING 

Hidden word___________________________ 

Beauval Care Group will be hosting a Graveyard Clean Up Day on Saturday, May 20th 

starting from 1:00pm. If you would like to do some raking, painting, hauling garbage, etc.  

Please feel free to come and give us a hand to beautify our graveyard. Thank You 


